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CITY ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE'S MINUTES. 
 

Hybrid meeting, 22nd August 2024. 
 

City Administration Committee. 
 
Present: 
 
 
 
 

Susan Aitken (Chair), Saqib Ahmed, Richard Bell, Philip Braat, Jill 
Brown, Christina Cannon, John Carson (substitute for Jill Pidgeon), 
Allan Casey, Chris Cunningham, Greg Hepburn, Ann Jenkins 
(substitute for Cecilia O’Lone), Ruairi Kelly, Thomas Kerr, Frank 
McAveety, Elaine McDougall, Anne McTaggart (substitute for 
Annette Christie), Angus Millar, Jon Molyneux, Robert Mooney 
(substitute for Soryia Siddique), Keiran O’Neill (substitute for 
George Redmond), Linda Pike (substitute for Kenny McLean), Lana 
Reid-McConnell and Martha Wardrop and James Hamilton and 
Lorraine Legrix. 

 
Apologies: 

 
Annette Christie, Kenny McLean, Cecilia O’Lone, Jill Pidgeon, 
George Redmond and Soryia Siddique. 

 
Attending: 

 
M Hughes (Clerk); S Millar, Chief Executive; M Booth, Executive 
Director of Finance; D Hutchison, Executive Director of Education 
Services; G Gillespie, Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, 
Regeneration and Sustainability; C Edgar, Director of 
Communication and Corporate Governance; M Millar, Director of 
Legal and Administration; M Hogg (for the Interim Chief Officer, 
Glasgow City Health and Social Care Partnership); and K Duffy (for 
the Chief Executive, Glasgow Life). 

 
 
Response to consultation on proposal to close Enhanced Vocation Inclusion 
Programme as a school and establish it as a service within Glasgow’s Virtual 
School - Proposal approved. 
 
1 With reference to the minutes of 21st March 2024 (Print 1, page 35) approving 
the carrying out of a public consultation on a proposal to close the Enhanced 
Vocation Inclusion Programme (EVIP) as a school and establish it as a service within 
Glasgow’s Virtual School, Councillor Cannon, City Convener for Education and Early 
Years, presented a report regarding the matter, advising 
 
(1) of the outcome of the consultation on the proposal and that of the 8 responses 

to the consultation, 5 were not in favour of the proposal and 3 were in favour 
of the proposal; 

 
(2) of Education Scotland’s report on the proposal;  

 
(3) of the issues raised during the consultation and Education Services’ 

responses; and 
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(4) that it was proposed that the proposal to close the EVIP be implemented 
immediately as the EVIP was already working within Glasgow’s Virtual 
School. 

 
After consideration, the committee approved the closure of the Enhanced Vocation 
Inclusion Programme as a school and establish it as a service within Glasgow’s 
Virtual School. 
 
 


